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Johannesburg / 9 May 2016

The Committee for Auditor Ethics (CFAE) approved the release of the Proposed Amendments to the IRBA Code of Professional Conduct for Registered Auditors (IRBA Code) relating to the custody of client assets.

When the IRBA first adopted the IESBA Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants with effect from 1 January 2011, it included local amendments. Section 270 Custody of Clients Assets is an example of a local amendment. 

The extant Section 270.4(a) (ii) requires clients′ funds to be placed in "appropriately designated accounts". However, the guidance included in this section may suggest that a client′s funds may be kept in a general account in the registered auditor′s name. This guidance is now considered inappropriate, and in certain circumstances may not be desirable at all. Using a general account to hold a client′s funds should be avoided since the registered auditor may effectively be placing their client′s funds at risk. These risks could include any of the following: 

(a) Where a registered auditor passes away and the client′s funds become part of the deceased estate; 

(b) A similar issue in a liquidation scenario; or

(c) A risk of mismanagement of comingled resources.

These amendments relate to all professional services that the registered auditor carries out and are not limited to audit or assurance clients. 

How to Comment
We invite registered auditors and others to submit any comments regarding the proposed changes to the IRBA. Comments should be submitted by e-mail to standards@irba.co.za in Word format. We would appreciate it if comments can be sent through by 30 June 2016.
The proposed changes to the IRBA Code are available in PDF and may be downloaded from the IRBA website at http://www.irba.co.za. 

Should you have any further queries or experience any technical difficulties in downloading the documents, please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department by sending an email to standards@irba.co.za.

Imran Vanker

Director Standards


	About the IRBA

The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 
The statutory responsibilities of the CFAE are to assist the IRBA to determine what constitutes improper conduct by registered auditors by developing rules and guidelines for professional ethics, including a code of professional conduct; interact on any matter relating to its functions and powers with professional bodies and any other body or organ of state with an interest in the auditing profession; and provide advice to registered auditors on matters of professional ethics and conduct.




